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Dear Commissioner Byrne, 
 
Thank You for launching the reflection process on 'Good Health for all 
across the EU' 
 
Allow me to take this opportunity to comment on a particular aspect of 
healthcare in the EU: The 'Internal Market in Health and cross-border 
provision of healthcare services' While this is a minor issue for health 
policies as such, it should be of interest to the EU's conitribution to 
Health Policy. 
 
When it comes to the Healthcare Providers, a lot has been done: EU Rules on 
Recognition of Diplomas and the right for doctors and hospitals to offer 
their services abroad. 
 
Less has been done for the recipients/patients: Apart from the E111 form on 
emergency healthcare, it has so far been up to the individuals to force 
recalcitrant health systems/insurers to wake up to the existence of the 
Internal Market when it comes to paying for healthcare provided abroad. 
Despite the existence of the e111 form, special insurance for paying for 
medical costs incurred abroad is still being offered as it appears that many 
have problems in having foreign medical bills paid by their medical 
insurance - apart from the fact that they need to have the money to pay in 
advance in the first place before claiming reimbursement at home. Thus, it 
would be useful to oblige health insurers to pay treatment received in other 
EU Member States directly, just as they do with treatment received at home. 
In this respect the introduction of the chipcard to be carried by everyone 
would help. However, it alone would not achieve this integration. It also 
allows the private medical insurance companies to conveniently impose 
different tariffs in different countries and prevent a true Internal Market 
in Private Health Insurance. 
 
Another small effort that could lead to greater integration would be a move 
to harmonise the invoicing codes that are used to describe medical treatment 
on the invoices. At the moment several different lists are used and it is 
difficult to see the raison d'être for such difference. If, instead a 
harmonised table of codes would be used, I would not have to 'translate' the 
Dutch code numbers for tratment invoiced by a Dutch hospital into the German 
code numbers when submitting this invoice to my German Health Insurer for 
reimbursement. With such harmonisation I could send the invoice as such 
without the need for having to consult 2 telephone-directory sized lists of 
codes. 
 
These are matters that remain untouched by the current proposal for a 
Directive on the liberalisation of Services in the EU that has been launched 
by DG Enterprise. 
 
I understand that these are minor matters for your initiative to achieve 
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good health(care) for all. However, the removal of such minor 'irritants' 
may also achieve a greater opening-up of the health systems to influence 
from abroad which may lead to greater dissemination of best practices and 
useful ideas across the borders of Member States. 
 
Hoping that you may find these comments useful, I remain with kind regards, 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Dr.Timm Rentrop 
Lecturer 'EU Law and the Internal Market' 
European Institute of Public Administration 
Maastricht (NL) 
URL: http://www.eipa.nl 
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